Phil Strong Memorial Prize 2005

I received the Phil Strong Memorial Prize at the Medical Sociology group conference at the University of York in September 2005. I was delighted to receive this award as it enabled me to progress my doctoral studies by attending the International Sociological
Association XVI Congress of Sociology, Durban, South Africa, July 2006. 














 


My paper was presented in the RC11 Sociology of Ageing session ‘The body ageing and everyday life’ and was  well received by a friendly and supportive audience who, most importantly, offered helpful insights that I have incorporated into my thesis. I also engaged with international and current theoretical and methodological perspectives in my specialist area of research that have informed my doctoral studies and future publications.  The conference provided a wonderful opportunity  to network with specialists in the areas of medical sociology and sociology of ageing from a variety of different countries.  The uniqueness of the International Sociological Association conference was the chance to engage with many different but inter-related specialities within Sociology. 
The location of the conference in Durban provided me with first hand experience of the cultural diversity and political and economic challenges that face contemporary South Africa. Durban was a beautiful location beside the Indian Ocean and near to the African bush. At the same time I was reminded of the fractured identities within South Africa.  I learnt, for example, about the Phakamisa (a zulu word meaning ‘to uplift’) social outreach programme in Durban that provides training and resources for ‘grannies’ (older women) who care for children orphaned through HIV/AIDs. Poverty, intergenerational changes and HIV/AIDS interact to make everyday life a daily struggle for many. The  health and health care needs of South Africa are complex and urgent.   
















I gained personally and professionally from receiving the Phil Strong Memorial Prize. I had a unique opportunity to disseminate my research in South Africa and gained useful and effective feedback in relation to my research that will enhance my future career in medical sociology. I would like to thank the BSA Medical Sociology Group and Committee for this opportunity.

Wendy Martin, January 2007. 

Biographical note:
Wendy Martin is a Research Fellow in the School of Health and Social Care, University of Reading, developing a programme of research into the social aspects of age and ageing. She received the Phil Strong Memorial Prize in 2005 whilst a research student at the Department of Sociology, University of Warwick. During this time Wendy was co-convener of the West Midlands Medical Sociology group. 
